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HILLCREST OATMEAL RAT PACK

RAT &MOUSE BAIT, RODENTICIDE BAIT

COMMERCIAL / AGRICULTURAL USE

NET WEIGHT 454 g

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

GUARANTEE:

WARFARIN......................... 0.025%

REGISTRATION NUMBER 22432  PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

MANUFACTURED BY
HILLCREST FARMS LTD

BOX 490,
BRUNO, SASK, S0K 0S0

This rodenticide contains warfarin, an anticoagulant chemical
that reduces the clotting ability of blood and upon repeated
feeding causes fatal hemorrhage in rats and mice.

Registered in Canada for use in dwellings, farm buildings, food
service establishments, granary bins (empty), processing plants
(feed, food, non-food) storage areas (feed, food, non- food).

DIRECTIONS:

For Norway rat (Rattus norvegicus, roof rat (Rattus, rattus), and
house mouse (Mus musculus), place the bait in locations
frequented by such animals, such as tunnels, runways and feeding
areas.  For rats set out one pack, 454 g per station, for mice
set out 50 to 100 g per station 3 meters (10 ft) apart.  Replace
bait that becomes damp and moldy.  Maintain a constant supply
until all feeding ceases. In food processing plants place the



bait in bait stations on the floor only.  Do not place in
overhead location where contamination could occur.  Do not put
out bait while manufacturing is in progress.  Do not put out near
open food stuffs.

PRECAUTIONS:

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  If taken in large repeated doses
by humans or animals, it may reduce the clotting ability of the
blood and cause internal bleeding.  Place bait in tamper proof
stations.  Do not contaminate any food or water.  Dispose of dead
rodents in accordance with the local requirement.

FIRST AID:

If swallowed, give patient one or two glasses of water and induce
vomiting by inserting a finger down the throat of patient. 
Repeat until all vomit is clear.  Call a physician.

TOXICOLOGY INFORMATION:

Vitamin K1 in the form of intravenous, intramuscular, or
subcutaneous injections, or by the oral ingestion are suggested
remedial treatments for anticoagulant poisoning.  The severity of
the case measured by establishing prolonged prothrombin times
(P.T.) will determine appropriate therapy.  Monitoring P.T. will
indicate the necessity of repeated treatments.

DISPOSAL:

Do not reuse container.  Dispose of empty container and stale
bait in accordance with local requirements.

NOTICE TO USER:

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offence under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

LIMITATION OF WARRANTY:

Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto.  The buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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